
On Thursday, November 18th, eight FOSM volunteers continued building northward on 

the new Wagon Trail extension towards the Sulphur Canyon Picnic Area. Temps started 

out in the low 20’s, but exertion in the sun kept the workers warm. In the morning Bruce 

worked on one tricky spot left from the previous week, and Jim worked on another, 

while the rest of the crew forged ahead cutting new tread. The terrain was both less 

steep and less rocky than anticipated, and trail-building conditions were pleasant. 

The volunteers were Jenny Blackmore, Bruce Hansche, Jim Houle, Pat & Mike Madden, 

Rav Nicholson, Steve Roholt and Cleve Sharp. 

Photos by Jenny Blackmore. 
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                                                The Maddens with their picks 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

                                                Steve and Rav with theirs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                  Cleve, a man of many talents 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       No “before,” but here’s Bruce during.      After, from the other direction 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim before(ish) with sledge.  During (shell jacket shed!)                   After 

 


